




MAY 2022 

COMMANDER’S MESSAGE

Happy May and Happy Month!! Spring is fully upon us and we are starting to get plenty of sun-
shine and warmer weather. Our Snow Birds have returned and we are gearing up for a busy but 
fun summer at the Lake and at our Post. The first onslaught of tourists will hit us Memorial Day 
weekend so tighten your belts, hold on to your hats, and let’s go!!! 
 
We have some great upcoming events in May with our Legion Craft Fair on 14 May; our Poppy 
Drive to raise money for Veterans and sell Riders’ gun raffle tickets on 26, 27, and 28 May 
(please volunteer); and capped off with our Memorial Day Breakfast and Ceremony on 30 May. 
 
Memorial Day is a day we set aside to remember our fallen heroes; promise allegiance to our 
country; to revere our heritage of individual freedom; to respect every citizen’s dignity; and to 
reaffirm our sacred trust to preserve, for our children and all generations to come, this Nation 
we call America. On this day, patriotic Americans across the Nation are remembering the past 
and the many long struggles of maintaining freedom. Memorial Day gives the opportunity to 
also consider the cost attached to the victories over tyranny, while we rally together in hopes for 
a better future. America has never been united by blood or birth or soil. We are bound by ideals 
that move us beyond our backgrounds, lift us above our interests, and teach us what it means to 
be citizens. Every child must be taught these principles. Every American must uphold them. 
Memorial Day is a day to commemorate and confirm the values upon which our Nation was 
conceived – America, the land of the free and the home of the brave!!! 
 
Thanks to every member of our Post in every organization for your honor, your service, and 
your selfless sacrifice for the Nation, our community, our Veterans, and our Post! It is my honor 
to serve with you all!! 
 
John Seward 
Commander 



For your information the American Legion has a gmail account(ampost624@gmail.com).
  
We�use this gmail account to publish our monthly newsletter and calendar and notify 
membership of�changes, additions or notifications that didn't make the monthly 
publication. If you are not onthe list, notify Deb Schnoebelen and she will add your email 
to the gmail account. This will help�us to keep our paper, mailing and printing costs 
down. Thank you�Deborah Schnoebelen��email: staleyhollowgardener@gmail.com�
573-216-1294�
 
The auxiliary members will be busy with the following events in May.�
 
The spring Craft Show will be May 14th. The hours are 9:00 to 4:00. The kitchen will be 
opened�to purchase food for breakfast and lunch items. If you are a crafter and would 
like to sell your�items, the price is $25.00 per table. If you have any additional questions, 
please call Susann�Huff at 573-216-9358.�
 
Garage sale will be held Friday May 20th from 9:00 to 4:00 and Saturday May 21st 9:00 
to�12:00. Table rentals are $10.00 per table If you want to bring your own items to sell. 
For more�details, please call Shelia Marlow at 573-745-0654.�
 
The annual “Poppy Drive” will be May 26-28th. This is a huge fundraiser for the auxiliary 
and we�need several people to volunteer their time for this event. This event takes place 
at 3 different�locations. Please call Deb Schnoebelen at 573-216-1294 for volunteering 
information. Thank�you in advance for your help.�
 
The Memorial Day breakfast and program will be Monday, May 30th. Breakfast is from 
8:00A.M. to 10:30 A.M. The Memorial Day program begins at 10:30. Please remember 
that�breakfast is donations only. Hopefully we will have a great turnout for this wonderful 
event.�
 
Quote of the month:�
 
A DREAM written down with a date becomes a GOAL�
A GOAL broken down into steps become a PLAN�
A plan backed by ACTION becomes REALITY�
 
Respectfully�
Betty Hovey�
Predsient�



 
 

SAL 

The American Legion SAL meeting is May 4 2022.  This meeting need all the SAL 
members their to help get our squadron together and find out our goals for the 
year.  This American Legion Post is your post to.  You do have a voice in it and can 
make a difference.  Bring a friend along to join and make this a fun place for all. 
See you all at the meeting on May 4th.   
 
Thanks American Legion SAL squadron 624. 

RIDERS 

Spring is in full force which means mowing of the grasses.  Please be cognizant of clippings 
when riding!  
 
And don't forget ALL the loose gravel from the winter. 
 
Nominations of officers for the Legion Riders are in full swing.  Please attend May or June's 
meeting to have your voice heard. 
 
Please keep Mike (Tailgate) Collins in your prayers as he continues with his therapies! He is 
always up for a good phone conversation! 
 
Legion Rider dinners are in full swing! If you have any ideas to share your "yummy  
good nesses" please let us know. 
 
Food for thought...Keep the rubber side down in your travels. 



Garage sale will be held Friday May 20th from 9:00 to 4:00 and Saturday May 21st 
9:00 to�12:00. Table rentals are $10.00 per table If you want to bring your own items to 
sell. For more�details, please call Shelia Marlow at 573-745-0654.�
 
The annual “Poppy Drive” will be May 26-28th. This is a huge fundraiser for the  
auxiliary and we�need several people to volunteer their time for this event. This event 
takes place at 3 different�locations. Please call Deb Schnoebelen at 573-216-1294 for  
volunteering information. Thank�you in advance for your help.  

On our next meeting night, May 3, 2022, two representatives from Warrensburg Veterans 
Home will speak at 6:30 - 7:00 pm. They will explain the new rules for all volunteers and  
visitors to the home. All are invited including American Legion Members, Auxiliary, Riders, 
SAL as well as members from the Elks Veterans Committee and anyone interested in visiting 
the home. 
They will also briefly explain their Golf Scramble and Memorial Day event. 

REMINDERS 










